
From: Mottel, Haley <HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Baker, JoshJoshBaker@gov.sc.gov
Glaccum, DavidDavidGlaccum@gov.sc.gov

Date: 11/20/2015 2:33:08 PM
Subject: Fwd: Business License Fee Study

Attachments: ATT00001.htm
SC system of business licensing reform book.pdf
ATT00002.htm

FYI.

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Matt Niehaus" <mniehaus@hbaofsc.com> 
To: "Mottel, Haley" <HaleyMottel@gov.sc.gov> 
Subject: Business License Fee Study

Haley,
It was good to see you on Wednesday, and I hope you survived the Ways and Means meeting. I wanted to 
follow up on our conversation about business license fee reform. I have attached a copy of the study I 
mentioned during our conversation. This study accurately depicts the challenges face by small business when 
complying with the myriad of business license fee requirements in our state. Please feel free to share this info 
with the rest of your office. If you have any questions, please let me know.

Thank you

Matt Niehaus
Director of Government Affairs
Home Builders Association of South Carolina
625 Taylor Street, Suite A 
Columbia, SC 29201 
(803) 771-7408 
Fax (803) 254-5762 
mniehaus@hbaofsc.com
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